CRANSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

held in Cransley Village Memorial Hall

On Wednesday 11th April 2018
PRESENT:- 
Cllr. P Appleby 

Cllr. R Barnwell



Cllr. A Bussey
                        Cllr. B Littler


Cllr. D Whalley


Mrs T Lacy-Clerk,  Mr K Burton- Footpath Warden, 

J Morrison- Church Representative, 3 members of the public

17.189.1 CHAIRMAN`S OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained why the date was necessarily changed.
17.190.2 APOLOGIES accepted by the Council
Cllr Ablett- illness, Cllr R Whalley, college interviews, Cllr. J Hakewill Planning Meeting. S Cattell, Chris Hamilton and K Payne
17.191.3 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD APRIL 13th 2017
These were read out by the Clerk and signed as accurate by the Chairman

17.192.4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None

17.193.5. CHAIRMANS REPORT

Cllr. Barnwell thanked the Cllrs and Clerk for their work during the year and all other residents who helped the village in any way. He was pleased that all Cllrs offered to take on responsibilities for projects. Cllr.D Whalley for the website and dealing with the stone mason regarding the War Memorial refurbishment and the bronze plaque mounting for information re the Millennium Sculpture, which will be installed shortly. Cllr. Appleby acts as the Highway Warden and Kevin Burton is the Footpath Warden. Cllr Ablett oversees the financial arrangements of GCPC. Cllr. R Whalley has helped with the Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire. Cllrs Ablett and Bussey have taken on the responsibility for the investigations re finance and purchase of a defibrillator for the telephone kiosk now owned by GCPC.   
17.194.6. COUNTY CLLRS REPORT 
Cllr. J Hakewill hoped to attend the meeting later was not able to do so. He had said that he had previously reported to GCPC on the probability of two unitary authorities for Northamptonshire. 

17.195.7. BOROUGH CLLRS REPORT

None
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17.196.8. HIGHWAY WARDEN REPORT

Cllr Appleby said there has been no progress in achieving tree branches being cut down near the lamp standard No 3 on Church Lane and  near the totally obscured street light at No 21 Loddington Rd. It is in the hands of NCC Highways. Cllr Barnwell offered to do this job if asked by NCC. 
Fast Broadband is being installed in the village with disruptions caused by the weather. Various drains need attention and are blocked with water coming up the drains and flooding roads. Water is also coming up through the tarmac causing big potholes. The NCC Highways are aware of the problems

Discussions have taken place in KBC re the road junction near the Crematorium with 350 new houses on the Gipsy Lane site, various solutions being put forward and then altered.

There is no activity at the loam works at the moment.
 17.197.9 FOOTPATH WARDEN REPORT

Kevin Burton reported problems to NCC  R of Way Dept. these are eventually dealt with but he receives no acknowledgement or reply. Similar problems arise each year with gates being locked and paths through fields being ploughed up and not re-seeded. Walking round the edge of a field is trespass and walkers prefer to guess the site of the legal footpath. If landowners expected people to walk round the edge of fields instead of using the R of Way some walks would be very long. In answer to a question Kevin did not know why some footpaths in other villages had been provided with modern gates. He was not informed when a gate would be replaced in our Parish and finds work done with no reference to him. Kevin reported problems via the NCC website via an interactive map and form, he has Ref. Nos. and hopes this will provide feedback. 
17.198.10 POLICE REPORT

None

17 199.11. VILLAGE HALL REPORT- sent by Chairman/Sec Sue Cattell

 The hall is used by the community on a regular basis with weekly classes etc. and with combined events by the Village Hall and The Church. The Annual Village Show and the Christmas Craft Fair are main events run by the Village Hall Committee. A letter and leaflet has been delivered to every house with details of events for the year.

Sue wishes thanks to be given to everyone who has helped in any way with all the events which are very well supported by the villagers. 

Future plans include internal decoration and much needed car parking improvement.

The Committee continues to maintain and promote the Village Hall and strives to keep the lovely old building as a viable asset for Great Cransley.

17.200.12. ST. ANDREWS CHURCH REPORT sent by Chris Hamilton

Jo Morrison  gave a brief precis of the report sent to her -asking that the full report be circulated to Cllrs.
From Sept. 2017 the Parish was without an incumbent. Therefore various services were altered with Great Cransley having an 8am said communion Service every Sunday but not having 10.30am service as there were others at the same time within the Benefice. A new incumbent has been appointed – Nicki Hobbs who takes over in Sept. but will be in training from May to Sept. 
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Events include Andy’s Café, Pimms & Hymns, sponsored walks, Harvest festival, Angel Festival, Carols in the Pub and the ever popular Lessons & Carols.

Modern facilities are needed, toilets, kitchen area and adequate heating are essential.  

Cllr Barnwell added to this report with an update on the Church Clock repairs  The only firm still in existence to do this work is Smiths of Derby which has a rep. in Northampton. He will visit soon but it might well be expensive as the firm does not deal with repairs which have been done without genuine spare parts.

17. 201.13.  NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORT sent by Krisz Payne- local co-ordinator.
Newsletters have been delivered during the year. Krisz will attend the AGM on 26th April and will report any relevant information. The report from NW contained advice on crime prevention. Headings were ‘Distraction Burglary Tactics’, ‘Rogue Doorstep Trader’s Tactics’, ‘What can consumers do to protect themselves?’ and a social Media Update. If anyone has suspicions that the above tactics are being operated in the area please ring 0345 23 07 702 – the doorstep crime hotline
17. 202.14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None

17 203.15. CHAIRMANS CLOSING REMARKS

The Chairman thanked all those attending and invited them to stay for he usual Parish Council meeting.

The meeting closed at 8. 15pm

Signed…………………………….

Date………………………………
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